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Work notification – Barangaroo 
Station 
February 2024

Sydney Metro is Australia’s biggest public transport project 
Services started in May 2019 in the city’s North West with a train every four minutes in the peak. Metro rail 
will be extended from Chatswood into the CBD and beyond to Bankstown, with new metro railway stations 
at Crows Nest, Victoria Cross, Barangaroo, Martin Place, Gadigal and Waterloo and new underground 
platforms at Central, and then onto Bankstown in 2025.  

BESIX Watpac is building the new Barangaroo Station, including delivering the station fit -out and 
associated landscaping and civil works, including the re-alignment of Hickson Road. 

Systems Connect (an unincorporated joint venture between CPB Contractors and UGL Limited) is 
delivering line-wide work, which includes installing metro rail track, power systems, communications, and 
infrastructure to turn the excavated tunnels into a working railway between Chatswood and Sydenham. 

Upcoming temporary closure of footpath between Towns Place and Nawi Cove 
near the Cutaway during standard construction hours 
BESIX Watpac is building new pedestrian footpaths as part of its landscaping work in the public domain 
areas surrounding the new station entrance and along the Nawi Cove foreshore.   

Pedestrian access between Nawi Cove near the Cutaway and Towns Place will be closed for four hours on 
Monday 19 February 2024, between 10am and 2pm. The closure will allow new asphalt to cool before the 
public uses it.  

If bad weather prevents work, contingency dates for this closure are Tuesday 20, Wednesday 21 or Thursday 
22 February 2024. 

Pedestrian detours during the foreshore path closure 
Pedestrian access to Towns Place, the Barangaroo headland foreshore and the Cutaway will remain 
available via the Barangaroo Headland with detours via Munn Street and Bettington Street. Accessible 
routes will remain around the Headland Park footpath and via the lifts at the Cutaway. Access to the 
southbound bus stop on Hickson Road will remain open at all times. 

Traffic controllers and directional signage will be in place for the safety of workers and the community. 
Please refer to the map on page 2 for details about the pedestrian detours, including accessible detours. 
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Map of pedestrian detour routes, including accessible during four-hour footpath closure 

Thank you for your cooperation while we complete this essential work.  

If you have any questions, please contact the BESIX Watpac Community Engagement Team on 1800 171 
386 (24-hour community information line) or at barangaroometrostation@transport.nsw.gov.au . 

Email updates provide the most up-to-date information on dates, locations and details of activities, 
including out-of-hours activities. If you would like to register for these emails, please send your name, 
address, email, and phone number to barangaroometrostation@transport.nsw.gov.au .  
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